Joint constituency meeting (Business, Intellectual property, ISP) Bucharest 25 June 2002

Chaired jointly by: Marilyn Cade (BC), Tony Holmes (ISP), Steve Metalitz (IP)

At-large (meeting with members of the at-large committee - Denise Michel, Esther Dyson). This was an opportunity to see how the at-large may fit into recent proposals for ICANN reform. There is hope that there are now a good number of organisations including many national Internet societies, which are keen to help be the basis of a global at-large organisation. However, the committee is concerned that they are being sidelined in the current proposals, which seem to suggest the at-large representation on the ICANN board can be achieved uniquely through a nominating committee. The idea of these seats being seen a holders for a later elected at-large was discussed. The Constituencies present continued to support such a concept.

Verisign wait list service. The three constituencies gave their support to the proposed conclusions of the Names Council task force on Verisign’s proposed wait list service. The task force proposed recommendation is to not allow the service, as it would create a monopoly, undermining existing registrar-based competitive services. A monopoly service is unlikely to be in the long-term interests of users.

Report on new gTLDs. Provided by Sebastien Bachollet as one of the members of the new gTLD Task Force.  It was noted that the interests of the three constituencies would still need to be reflected in the comment period, by each of the constituencies. The report is now final and posted for comment on the ICANN site. 

WHOIS Report. Provided by Tony Harris and Steve Metalitz. The TF has published its draft final report on the survey and will make two presentations on the content of their findings. The report will be posted for comment for four weeks. The TF will then continue its work on recommendations and next steps. 

ICANN Reform (meeting with ICANN board directors Alejandro Pisanty, Lyman Chapin,  Jonathan Cohen, Hans Kraaijenbrink, Andy Muller-Maghun, Jan Murai, Stuart Lynn). The meeting was an opportunity to discuss the key points of the constituencies separate positions regarding Evolution and Reform with  the board members. In particular:

· Funding. The ICANN budget approval process should be independent of those who administer ICANN funding. Core funding should ultimately derive from the revenues of gTLD Registrants' fees. 

· Support. That funding should provide full-time staff to support all aspects of policy making including a co-ordinating secretariat and staff support to policy-making task forces.

· Policy bodies. There should be four policy development bodies. gTLDS, ccTLDs, addressing, protocols.  Those bodies need self-determination. They should select their own steering councils and they should select their own chair. What is more those four policy development bodies (gTLDS, ccTLDs, addressing, protocols)  should elect around half the Board.

· Rest of Board Around the same number should be chosen by a selection committee comprising equally of providers, users and public interests.

· Advisory bodies. The Board should have as many technical advisory committees as it wants but according to need. These committees should liaise with the board but not provide board members. 

· Government Governments should not have voting Board representation. There should be better liaison between the GAC and the policy development bodies. 

Dot org. A number of the candidate organisations who seek to run the re-assigned dot org registry gave a short presentation. They all appeared to have capable technical support, mostly from existing registries in some form or other. This includes Verisign, Affilias, Registrar.com and an existing large ccTLD. A variety of public interest principals and organizations are involved in the proposals. The proposals ranged from those which appear to be driven by non-commercial interests to those in a commercial registry seems to have found a non-commercial organisation to provide endorsement. One purely commercial proposal was presented, noting that they would not quality for the “$5M endowment”. Full details of all the proposals are available on the ICANN  web site www.icann.org 

Business Constituency members meeting

Present

Philip Sheppard – AIM

Marilyn Cade – AT&T

Grant Forsyth – Clear

Sebastien Bachollet – CIGREF

Catherine Gabay – MEDEF

Patrick Murphy – IATA

Ron Andruff – RNA

Tony Holmes – BT

Glen de St Gery – FISAT

Charles Shaban - TAGI

New generic top-level domain names (gTLDs)

Sebastien provided some clarifications to his earlier report.  Two members, each who disclosed that they have an interest in seeing further sponsored gTLDs selected, noted that they would like to see the BC take a position which addresses this issue in a positive manner.  The meeting agreed to launch a new paper calling for the fast-track introduction of new restricted gTLDs in a structured way. Action Philip appointed rapporteur. 

ICANN  Evolution and Reform
The BC members present were interested in how best to affect further change in the Evolution and Reform Process and what the decision making process would be.  Marilyn noted that as much as possible, the effort was to work from the existing positions agreed to by the BC. Where this was not possible due to emerging new issues, it was suggested that it should be possible to vote on such issues at physical meetings. The three elected reps were uncomfortable with that suggestion since many members did not make physical meetings.  

ICANN public forum. It was agreed that Marilyn, as rapporteur, would work with other volunteers to draft a statement for the public forum and ask individual members to speak on key points. The basis for the positions would be the approved NC position and concerns expressed in the joint and BC meeting. See separate BC statement on the www.bizconst.org site.

BC organisation. A short discussion about the impact on the organizational structure of the BC also took place. The BC believes that three elected reps are still needed, to ensure geographical diversity. Sebastien suggested that it should be considered whether other organizational models are necessary.  Marilyn suggested that be taken up as part of the BC consideration of its own structure, in relation to the changes, which will take place in the proposed GNSO (generic names supporting organisation).  

Government Involvement. The BC members present were concerned about increased government involvement, in particular, where governments are working independently with ICANN, rather than through the GAC. It was agreed that the BC would continue to be watchful and participate in discussions about the changing role of governments/governmental bodies.

WHOIS.  

As co-chair, Marilyn noted that the BC would need to be continually concerned about the interests of governments and others in the WHOIS database, and ensure that business interests are reflected in the outcomes of further WHOIS work. There maybe a workshop at the Shanghai meeting - details will follow once firm.

Transfers/Deletes/Wait Listing Service (WLS).

Grant provided a short overview of the issues related to WLS earlier. Marilyn, as chair of the TF, noted that the primary work of the TF will return to Transfers and Deletes very shortly, and that the TF intends to conclude its work by Shanghai.  
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